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Senate Committee on University Planning 

Academic Review Summary: Department of English 

 
Site Visit October 25-26, 2021 

(virtual via MS Teams) 
Informal Response to Planning February 7, 2022 
Formal Response March 7, 2022 
Implementation Update fall 2023 
Midterm Review winter 2026 

 
 

Review Team Members: 
 

• Dr. Shannon Murray, Professor, English Department, University of Prince 
Edward Island 

• Dr. Alice Brittan, Associate Professor, English Department, Dalhousie 
University 

• Dr. Robbie Moser, Associate Professor, Department of Philosophy, Mount 
Allison University 

 
 
Note: The following recommendations are taken mostly verbatim from the external review. 

For context they should be read in conjunction with the department’s formal 
response. 

 
 
Recommendations of the Academic Program Review 
 

1. That, following the stop-gap one-year appointment already approved for 2022-23, the 
department be permitted to advertise for a tenure-track position to replace Dr. Wills. 

 
2. That the department resubmit its request for a full-time tenure-track position in the 

Literatures of Canadian Diversity. 
 
3. That the administration support a tenure-stream replacement position for Dr. Lapp at 

his retirement in 2023. 
 
4. That the administration support the department’s continued work in the ARTS program 

and commit to encouraging investment in the program more widely in the Faculty of 
Arts and Humanities. 

 
5. That the department review and make explicit courses in other departments available 

for cross-listing, to allow for greater interdisciplinarity and hybrid knowledges. 
 
6. That the department develop the new certificate in e-publishing to pursue creative 

experiential learning opportunities for students. 
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